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N3 would like to inform S1 that it has made progress with the work related to the removal of:

· single bearer service (BS 21-26 and 31-34)

· dedicated packet and PAD services

· alternate data/speech services.

09.04 and 09.05 have been deleted as a result of this service clean-up. Almost all necessary CRs are expected to be approved at the CN meeting in December 1999. 

Although changes to 23.070 and 29.006, which are related to circuit switched packet services, are necessary, no CRs can be expected to these specifications. These specifications have been dormant for a long while, there are no rapporteurs for them, and there is no current interest in maintaining them. Nor the R99 service clean-up nor the introduction of UMTS will be reflected in these TSs.

The reason for this is that most of the companies are no more intereseted in such a service. The CS basic packet services provide an interworking towards PSPDNs that can be provided by other services, such as basic PAD access or through packet switched services (GPRS). 

N3 askes S1 to consider the removal of the CS basic packet service in addition to the already removed dedicated packet service This removal of the basic packet service would imply that TSs 23.070 and 29.006 can be deleted from R99. It would also simplify the maintenance of other CS data related specifications.  

